
Thank you to everyone for their patience 

on Friday when I had to make the difficult 

decision to close the school because of the 

snow.  We hope that you found the home 

learning page a useful source of activities 

for the children to engage with whilst 

away from school. 

We are really enjoying our new assembly 

on a Wednesday in which the children and 

adults are given the opportunity to reflect 

and discuss a current topic.  We have used 

Prince Harry’s book, the strikes by nurses 

and teachers and whether it is ok to con-

tinue with your faith in a country where is 

it illegal.  If you have anything that you feel 

would make a good point of discussion, 

then please be in touch and we can add 

them into the plan.  Tomorrow’s assembly 

will be looking at whether technology 

should be used to replace having teachers 

in every classroom or vicars in every 

church.  We would love you to carry on 

these discussions at home with your child, 

so please ask what was our 

‘Window’ (They will know what that 

means). 

We are looking forward to Red Nose Day 

on Friday in which we will be having a 

talent shown for all the classes.  I am 

looking forward to seeing what unique 

talents will be on show and who is the 

overall winner! 

Please remember that everyone is wel-

come to join our Monday assembly at 

9am.  You will have the chance to test 

yourself with ‘In the news…’ as well as 

listen to Reverend Garry deliver his weekly 

message to the children.   

If there is anything that you would like to 

discuss regarding anything at school, then 

please speak with either you child’s class 

teacher so they can do their best to solve 

any issues that may have arisen. 

Best wishes 

Mr Hope 
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A reminder: School closes at normal time Friday 31st March for Easter holiday 

Spring Terms Dates 2023  
 
15-03 Yr5 Yr6 Football competition at Mead-
owside 330-500pm (Team already selected) 

15-03 Yr2 trip to Yorkshire Wildlife Park 

16-03 EYFS & Yr1 trip to Yorkshire Wildlife 
Park 

16-03 Concert at St John’s Parish. Info to 
follow 

17-03 Red Nose Day! Non-uniform for £1 
donation  
 
17-03 3pm  PTA Mother’s day gift sale in the 
playground 

20-03 to 24-03 Sanctuary week 
(Provisional - TBC) 

24-03 3pm Cake bake sale in aid of the 
Turkey & Syria earthquake appeal. All baked 
donations gratefully received 

31-03 End of term, school closing normal 
time 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

17-04 Teacher training day, school closed to 
pupils  

18-04 School reopens normal times 
0840am KS2 
0850am EYFS & KS1 

13th March 2023 

 Addition to Term Dates for 2022-23 
Due to the Coronation King Charles III on Sat-

urday the 6th May, we now have a Bank Holiday 

on Monday, 8th of May. School is closed. SATs 

will take place from Tuesday, 9th til 

Friday 12th May 2023. 

Healthy Snacks 

Please could we remind parents/ carers to 

ensure that children are bringing in healthy 

snacks for their morning break. Items such 

as cereal bars, fruit, rice cakes, yoghurt etc 

are perfect. We cannot allow crisps, choco-

late bars or sweets. If your child brings 

these items, they will be given a piece of 

fruit and unhealthy snacks sent home with 

your child. Many thanks for all your support!  

Class 8 really enjoyed visiting the Library 

in Knaresborough.  There was lots of cosy 

reading!  

Daylight Savings will start at 

1am on Sunday, March 26 in 
2023. At this point the clocks 

'spring forward' as we wel-

come the sunnier days of 

Spring and Summer.  

WISDOM 
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HOPE 
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951 

IMPORTANT:  
Please could you let us know if you have any change in contact information 
such as new address, contact numbers, emails etc as we must have up-to-date 

information on your child’s school file.  

Friday 17th March  
The whole school can come to school in non-uniform for £1 
donation to raise money for Comic Relief who continues to make 
a difference to the lives of millions of people across the UK and 
around the world.  

On the 1st March the EYFS children (and Mrs 
Robinson!) enjoyed a visit from Farmer Karl, 
Hetty the hen and Sammy the lamb. They got the 
chance to find out interesting facts, pet the ani-
mals, feed Sammy his milk and ask lots of ques-
tions. It was a fabulous experience, thank you 
Farmer Karl!  

Year 1  

Last week, Year One read ‘Somebody Crunched Colin’ from the author of 

‘Somebody Swallowed Stanley’. The children created their own litter characters, 

made bookmarks and completed loads of activities based around our book. We 

had some wonderful costumes.   

Dog Poo 
Whilst this may not be a parent within 
our school community, we have had 
complaints about dog mess outside 
school. We request that if you are 
walking your dog on the school run 
that all mess is cleaned up to prevent 
it ending up on children's shoes which 
then transfers onto the carpet, hands 
etc. 
Thank you for your cooperation.  

Cake Bake Sale 

Friday 24th March to raise money for Turkey / 

Syrian earthquake disaster fund. 

Donations would be hugely  

appreciated. We would welcome 

any donations on the morning of 

the sale.  

PTA Mother’s Day Sale 
Friday 17th March  
Our wonderful PTA Team are 
holding a Mothers Day Sale in the 
Playground after school. They 
will be selling jewellery, key-
ring’s and plants. Please come 
along and support them. 

EYFS - our underwear, socks 
and tights supplies are run-
ning very low. If anyone has 
items of clothing to return, 
please can these be washed 
and sent back into school. We 
would also be very grateful 
for any donations of these 
items please.  

Class 1 and 2 really enjoyed 
their visit to Knaresborough 
library this week. The children 
learnt about the resources avail-
able at the library for them and 
how to look after books. They 
also had time to look at books 
with friends in the lovely chil-
dren's area. Lots of children 
were keen to join the library 
after their visit. 
A huge thank 
you to all of 
our adult help-
ers who walked 
with us.  

Friday 17th March— Red Nose 

day 
We are having a talent show for 
children in school! All children 

will be able to share their talent 
with their class during the day. 
We will then have a whole school 

show the end of the day! Please 
bring a £1 donation for non-
uniform day.  



 




















